Amy Johnson

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, October 26, 2019 12:19 PM

To: CityRecorder

Subject: Fwd: *AUTO RESPONSE* RE: Mobile home park zone change

Dear City Recorder:

Please find forwarded below the response to Eunice Kim of the Zoning and Planning Department as a response to the report her department prepared at the request of City Council to look into a zone change to provide protections to the mobile home residents of The City of Salem. There is an inquiry at the bottom of the response that Eunice Kim and her department should address.

This is forwarded to according to the email below from Ms. Carpenter of the City of Salem Mayor and City Council Members office.

Sincerely,

Linda D Thompson JD

----- Forwarded message ------

From: Tami Carpenter < Tcarpenter@cityofsalem.net >

Date: Fri, Oct 25, 2019 at 1:50 PM

Subject: *AUTO RESPONSE* RE: Mobile home park zone change

To: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com>

Thank you for your email to the City of Salem, we appreciate you reaching out to us. If you are commenting on a City Council / Urban Renewal / Salem Housing Authority agenda item would you please send your comments to CityRecorder@cityofsalem.net. If your email requires a response please know it has been forwarded to the appropriate department and staff will be contacting you.

Thank you.

Tami Carpenter

Executive Assistant

City of Salem | Mayor/City Manager's Office

555 Liberty Street SE, Room 220

Salem, Oregon 97301

tcarpenter@cityofsalem.net|503-588-6255

Facebook Twitter YouTube CityofSalem.net
From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com > Sent: Friday, October 25, 2019 1:34 PM To: citycouncil < citycouncil@cityofsalem.net > Subject: Fwd: Mobile hone park zone change
Dear Mayor Bennett and All City-council members:
Please allow this email to prove you with a status to the request that was approved by the city council to look into a zone change to protect the mobile home communities of the City of Salem .
The city report has been completed and after reading it, I have replied with a response to Eunice and have forwarded the response to you for your review and consideration.
Although, the report does not state that simulate zone changes in other cities in Oregon including Portland and Bend will be sufficient in Salem, I believe there is more that can be done to protect Salem's mobile home communities. The displacement of mobile homes is a nationwide problem and I think
Salem can developer a better solution. The tone of the report ignores the devastation at hand. I do not think we should turn our backs on the issue and let big business and big profits dictate to us the sad consequences that result to the most vulnerable populations of our communities including the poor and the elderly. I know we can do better and suggest we keep working toward a more humane result.
Please keep an open mind toward any suggestions that will resolve this pervasive and severe issue.
Sincerely,
Libda D Thompson J D

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com>

Date: Fri, Oct 25, 2019 at 12:44 PM

Subject: Re: Mobile hone park zone change
To: Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net>

October 25, 2019

Dear Eunice:

The report was received and read today. Is there anything in the report that you can point to that supports a zone change to protect mobile home parks in Salem? As you know, the request approved by the city council was to look into whether a zone change similar to the one in Portland could be enacted in Salem. It requested a similar zone change but not exactly. So, if certain details did not apply to Salem, it was expected that you would look into differences that would. This type of problem solving was not apparent in your report.

Although, you brought up a couple of our points, you left out the seriousness of the devastation as a result of the redevelopment of mobile home parks and eviction of their residents and how this applies to the current hone shortage and increases homeless in Salem. This is serious and is nothing less than a threat to life. Remember the right to life, liberty and pursuit of happiness? The right to life is embedded in the United States Constitution during the foundation of our nation. Therefore, This isn't just a landowner's property right issue. Furthermore, it does not just involve the landowners property. As I discussed with you before, the history of the development of the mobile home parks involved a partnership where the residents partnered with land owners that got federal assistance. The landowner was not required to bare the burden of the whole expense so, the residents purchased the homes. In a partnership, one partner cannot take action that is detrimental to the other partner. Facing the loss of their investment, eviction, harassment, homelessness and even death would likely be considered detrimental. Therefore, it is hard to believe why your department is only focused on the land owner' rights and the residents rights are completely missing in your report and this appears to be biased.

Additionally, the report does not offer any possible solutions except to refer to state provided websites. There is no mention whether there is any success rate from contacting these websites. In our effort to save the park from being purchased from profit predators, we followed a state statute that's as missing definitions and was unable to be enforce. We matched the parks purchase price of \$32,500,000 and this should have been sufficient. The state process failed us so your referral to more state processes seems like more empty words and waste of time.

In the book Manufactured Insecurity by Esther Sullivan she states that a study of park closures in Oregon estimated it would take 14 years for local mobile home parks to accommodate the displaced homes from a single mobile home is park closure(Sheehan and Colton 1994). In your report it does not show this serious housing threat to low and moderate housing that apparently Oregon has known about for years. Additionally, the book states that mobile home parks are this biggest source of low to moderate housing without the need for government subsidization. With the housing shortage in Oregon, it seems this information should have been included in your report in favor of finding support to save the parks. Therefore, the omission of readily available data showing the side of the mobile home resident supports a conclusion that your report is biased.

It appears the issue of protecting the mobile home parks is ripe for a real solution because the city of Salem and the state of Oregon have a housing shortage. Displacing one community, the mobile home park, for another completely different population does not make sense. What does make sense is to secure the mobile home communities while new communities are developed.

As your report states, it was the three of us that met with you but we were leadership to the many that were at the city council meeting when it was unanimously approved that the city to look into the zone change. It was apparent then that your department already had a bias because during a lengthy meeting neither you nor Lisa Anderson took down any notes of our concerns. Now, the concerns of your department's bias against our interest appear verified and supported by your report.

Finally, Please let me know if your department can get on board with our interests and if it will continue its research in the direction originally requested; which was to protect the mobile home parks from redevelopment.

Sincerely,

Linda D Thompson JD

On Fri, Oct 25, 2019 at 10:04 AM Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net > wrote:

Hi Linda,

The report is linked to the agenda, but here is the direct link: https://salem.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4207010&GUID=6ED8A17A-70B1-4D85-879D-DF146D5DDC0F
Doct
Best,
Eunice
Eunice Kim, AICP, LEED GA
Planner III
City of Salem Community Development Department
555 Liberty St SE, Suite 305, Salem, OR 97301
ekim@cityofsalem.net 503-540-2308
From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com > Sent: Friday, October 25, 2019 8:46:52 AM
To: Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net > Subject: Re: Mobile hone park zone change
Hi Eunice:
I see the agenda. Where can I find the city's report on its findings for a new zone change to protect the mobile home parks from redevelopment?
Thank you,
Linda
On Fri, Oct 25, 2019 at 8:28 AM Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net > wrote:

Hi Linda,
The agenda is now online: https://salem.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=A&ID=654129&GUID=724B45E4-BFD4-47C8-8124-625FAF7D9E52
The report is on the agenda, and you can see the recommendation there.
Best,
Eunice
Funica Vim. AICD LEED CA
Eunice Kim, AICP, LEED GA Planner III
City of Salem Community Development Department
555 Liberty St SE, Suite 305, Salem, OR 97301
ekim@cityofsalem.net 503-540-2308
From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com > Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2019 10:49:02 PM To: Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net >
Subject: Re: Mobile hone park zone change
Does that mean the report will not be presented to the city council meeting this Monday , 10/28?
Linda
On Thu, Oct 24, 2019 at 8:48 PM Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net > wrote:

Hi Linda,
I've been checking to see if the agenda has been posted, so I can send you the report, but it's still not up. I'll keep checking:
https://salem.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx
Eunice
Eunice Kim, AICP, LEED GA
Planner III
City of Salem Community Development Department
555 Liberty St SE, Suite 305, Salem, efOR 97301
ekim@cityofsalem.net 503-540-2308
From: Eunice Kim Sent: Tuesday, October 22, 2019 9:47:28 AM To: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com >; Lisa Anderson-Ogilvie < LMAnderson@cityofsalem.net > Subject: RE: Mobile hone park zone change
Hi Linda,
I just checked the Council meeting webpage, and the report isn't posted yet. I will send it along when it is posted.
Best,
-Eunice 503-540-2308

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com > Sent: Monday, October 21, 2019 2:35 PM To: Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net >; Lisa Anderson-Ogilvie < LMAnderson@cityofsalem.net > Subject: Por Mobile hand park zone shange
Subject: Re: Mobile hone park zone change
Hello Eunice and Lisa,
I am temporarily camping at a State Park and there is no internet. I would appreciate it if you could forward me your report on the Zone change to protect mobile home parks if it is possible.
Looking forward to the city council meeting next Monday, Oct. 28, 2019.
Hopefully, I will see you then,
Sincerely,
Linda D Thompson JD
On Fri, Oct 4, 2019 at 10:55 AM Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com > wrote:
Hi Lisa and Eunice,
Can you provide us with a current status? Are there any details that your research has developed? Do you have a date to present your findings to the City Council?
Sincerely,
Bruce and Linda D. Thompson JD

Amy Johnson

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, October 25, 2019 1:34 PM

To: citycouncil

Subject: Fwd: Mobile hone park zone change

Dear Mayor Bennett and All City-council members:

Please allow this email to prove you with a status to the request that was approved by the city council to look into a zone change to protect the mobile home communities of the City of Salem .

The city report has been completed and after reading it, I have replied with a response to Eunice and have forwarded the response to you for your review and consideration.

Although, the report does not state that simulate zone changes in other cities in Oregon including Portland and Bend will be sufficient in Salem, I believe there is more that can be done to protect Salem's mobile home communities. The displacement of mobile homes is a nationwide problem and I think

Salem can developer a better solution. The tone of the report ignores the devastation at hand. I do not think we should turn our backs on the issue and let big business and big profits dictate to us the sad consequences that result to the most vulnerable populations of our communities including the poor and the elderly. I know we can do better and suggest we keep working toward a more humane result.

Please keep an open mind toward any suggestions that will resolve this pervasive and severe issue.

Sincerely,

Libda D Thompson J D

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com >

Date: Fri, Oct 25, 2019 at 12:44 PM

Subject: Re: Mobile hone park zone change To: Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net >

October 25, 2019

Dear Eunice:

The report was received and read today. Is there anything in the report that you can point to that supports a zone change to protect mobile home parks in Salem? As you know, the request approved by the city council was to look into whether a zone change similar to the one in Portland could be enacted in Salem. It requested a similar zone change but not exactly. So, if certain details did not apply to Salem, it was expected that you would look into differences that would. This type of problem solving was not apparent in your report.

Although, you brought up a couple of our points, you left out the seriousness of the devastation as a result of the redevelopment of mobile home parks and eviction of their residents and how this applies to the current hone shortage and increases homeless in Salem. This is serious and is nothing less than a threat to life. Remember the right to life, liberty and pursuit of happiness? The right to life is embedded in the United States Constitution during the foundation of our nation. Therefore, This isn't just a landowner's property right issue. Furthermore, it does not just involve the landowners property. As I discussed with you before, the history of the development of the mobile home parks involved a partnership where the residents partnered with land owners that got federal assistance. The landowner was not required to bare the burden of the whole expense so, the residents purchased the homes. In a partnership, one partner cannot take action that is detrimental to the other partner. Facing the loss of their investment, eviction, harassment, homelessness and even death would likely be considered detrimental. Therefore, it is hard to believe why your department is only focused on the land owner' rights and the residents rights are completely missing in your report and this appears to be biased.

Additionally, the report does not offer any possible solutions except to refer to state provided websites. There is no mention whether there is any success rate from contacting these websites. In our effort to save the park from being purchased from profit predators, we followed a state statute that's as missing definitions and was unable to be enforce. We matched the parks purchase price of \$32,500,000 and this should have been sufficient. The state process failed us so your referral to more state processes seems like more empty words and waste of time.

In the book Manufactured Insecurity by Esther Sullivan she states that a study of park closures in Oregon estimated it would take 14 years for local mobile home parks to accommodate the displaced homes from a single mobile home is park closure(Sheehan and Colton 1994). In your report it does not show this serious housing threat to low and moderate housing that apparently Oregon has known about for years. Additionally, the book states that mobile home parks are this biggest source of low to moderate housing without the need for government subsidization. With the housing shortage in Oregon, it seems this information should have been included in your report in favor of finding support to save the parks. Therefore, the omission of readily available data showing the side of the mobile home resident supports a conclusion that your report is biased.

It appears the issue of protecting the mobile home parks is ripe for a real solution because the city of Salem and the state of Oregon have a housing shortage. Displacing one community, the mobile home park, for another completely different population does not make sense. What does make sense is to secure the mobile home communities while new communities are developed.

As your report states, it was the three of us that met with you but we were leadership to the many that were at the city council meeting when it was unanimously approved that the city to look into the zone change. It was apparent then that your department already had a bias because during a lengthy meeting neither you nor Lisa Anderson took down any notes of our concerns. Now, the concerns of your department's bias against our interest appear verified and supported by your report.

Finally, Please let me know if your department can get on board with our interests and if it will continue its research in the direction originally requested; which was to protect the mobile home parks from redevelopment.

Sincerely,

Linda D Thompson JD

On Fri, Oct 25, 2019 at 10:04 AM Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net> wrote: Hi Linda,

The report is linked to the agenda, but here is the direct link:

https://salem.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=4207010&GUID=6ED8A17A-70B1-4D85-879D-DF146D5DDC0F

Best, Eunice

Eunice Kim, AICP, LEED GA
Planner III
City of Salem | Community Development Department
555 Liberty St SE, Suite 305, Salem, OR 97301
ekim@cityofsalem.net | 503-540-2308

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com>

Sent: Friday, October 25, 2019 8:46:52 AM

To: Eunice Kim < <u>EKim@cityofsalem.net</u>> **Subject:** Re: Mobile hone park zone change

Hi Eunice:

I see the agenda. Where can I find the city's report on its findings for a new zone change to protect the mobile home parks from redevelopment?

Thank you,

Linda

On Fri, Oct 25, 2019 at 8:28 AM Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net> wrote: Hi Linda,

The agenda is now online: https://salem.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=A&ID=654129&GUID=724B45E4-BFD4-47C8-8124-625FAF7D9E52

The report is on the agenda, and you can see the recommendation there.

Best, Eunice

Eunice Kim, AICP, LEED GA
Planner III
City of Salem | Community Development Department
555 Liberty St SE, Suite 305, Salem, OR 97301
ekim@cityofsalem.net | 503-540-2308

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com >

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2019 10:49:02 PM

To: Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net>

Subject: Re: Mobile hone park zone change

Does that mean the report will not be presented to the city council meeting this Monday, 10/28?

Linda

On Thu, Oct 24, 2019 at 8:48 PM Eunice Kim < EKim@cityofsalem.net> wrote: Hi Linda,

I've been checking to see if the agenda has been posted, so I can send you the report, but it's still not up. I'll keep checking:

https://salem.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx

Eunice

Eunice Kim, AICP, LEED GA
Planner III
City of Salem | Community Development Department
555 Liberty St SE, Suite 305, Salem, efOR 97301
ekim@cityofsalem.net | 503-540-2308

From: Eunice Kim

Sent: Tuesday, October 22, 2019 9:47:28 AM

To: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com; Lisa Anderson-Ogilvie < LMAnderson@cityofsalem.net>

Subject: RE: Mobile hone park zone change

Hi Linda,

I just checked the Council meeting webpage, and the report isn't posted yet. I will send it along when it is posted.

Best,

-Eunice | 503-540-2308

From: Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com >

Sent: Monday, October 21, 2019 2:35 PM

To: Eunice Kim <EKim@cityofsalem.net>; Lisa Anderson-Ogilvie <LMAnderson@cityofsalem.net>

Subject: Re: Mobile hone park zone change

Hello Eunice and Lisa,

report on the Zone change to protect mobile home parks if it is possible.
Looking forward to the city council meeting next Monday, Oct. 28, 2019.
Hopefully, I will see you then,
Sincerely,
Linda D Thompson JD
On Fri, Oct 4, 2019 at 10:55 AM Linda Thompson < thompson.bgt67@gmail.com > wrote:
Hi Lisa and Eunice,
Can you provide us with a current status? Are there any details that your research has developed? Do you have a date to present your findings to the City Council?
Sincerely,
Bruce and Linda D. Thompson JD